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In Springfield:
Children:
 The Kitchen will be widely recognized as a progressive innovator for meeting needs and
addressing root cause of poverty and homelessness. Services of the Kitchen include: housing,
food, counseling, healthcare, education, youth services, clothing, advocacy, life skills and
homelessness prevention


Harmony House operates a 110 bed facility to provide temporary safe shelter and support to
survivors of domestic violence and their children escaping domestic violence.



Springfield Victory Mission is a nonprofit Christian organization dedicated to meeting the
spiritual and physical needs of the addicted, homeless and poor in Springfield and the Ozarks.



Down Center Group of the Ozarks helps individuals with Down syndrome become successful by
providing support and education to loving families, bringing awareness to early intervention
services, promoting inclusive education, highlighting appropriate medical services, encouraging
quality employment opportunities and advocating for community awareness and acceptance.



Children’s Miracle Network Hospitals of CoxHealth continues to improve the lives of sick and
injured children and their families in the southwest Missouri and northwest Arkansas regions
and also funds the Child Life Program at CoxHealth. The Child Life staff is dedicated to making
sure that a child’s hospital stay is the best it can be by providing games, movies and other
activities to make a child feel at home.



Ronald McDonald House Charities (RMHC) creates, finds and supports programs that directly
improve the health and well-being of children in the Ozarks and uses their Ronald McDonald
Care Mobile, fondly known as the "Tooth Truck", to provide dental treatment and prevention
education for at-risk children, primarily in school-based settings.



Boys & Girls Clubs of Springfield has 3 locations here in Springfield Missouri and serves kids each
night after school. You can help with homework, interact with our kids in any of our various
activity rooms, eat a free dinner with our kids or help on a field trip! Our activity rooms include:
Arts & Crafts, Game room, Dance/Fitness, Gyms, Swimming pools, technology rooms and more



Chicktime is a movement of women setting up networks all across America (and abroad) who
love on and help children in our local communities that are repeatedly abused and neglected
every day and let them know they are precious and they matter.



Junior Achievement is a not-for-profit organization whose purpose is to inspire young people to
succeed by how you took chances and shot for the stars in a global economy.



Convoy of Hope, a faith-based nonprofit, serving more than 55 MILLION people throughout the
world through international children’s feeding initiatives, community outreaches, disaster
response and partner resourcing. Currently, there are more than 120,000+ children in our
feeding initiatives in El Salvador, Haiti, Dominican Republic, Honduras, Kenya, Nicaragua and the
Philippines.

Children and/or Adults with Special Needs:
 JDRF Ozarks serve all people affected by type 1 diabetes from West Plains to Joplin


Down Center Group of the Ozarks helps individuals with Down syndrome become successful by
providing support and education to loving families, bringing awareness to early intervention
services, promoting inclusive education, highlighting appropriate medical services, encouraging
quality employment opportunities and advocating for community awareness and acceptance.



Children’s Miracle Network Hospitals of CoxHealth continues to improve the lives of sick and
injured children and their families in the southwest Missouri and northwest Arkansas regions
and also funds the Child Life Program which is dedicated to making sure that a child’s hospital
stay is the best it can be by providing games, movies and other activities to make a child feel at
home.



Muscular Dystrophy Association (MDA) is the nonprofit health agency dedicated to curing
muscular dystrophy, ALS, and related diseases by funding worldwide research. The Association
also provides comprehensive health care and support services, advocacy, and education.

Terminally Ill Patients:
 Good Shepherd Hospice is a unique care program designed to meet the special needs of
terminally ill patients and their families


Parkinson's Group is based in Springfield, Missouri in the heart of the Ozarks. As a not-for-profit
organization, Parkinson's Group works tirelessly to help people with Parkinson's disease.



The Multiple Sclerosis Association of America (MSAA) is a leading resource for the entire MS
community, improving lives today through vital services and support. MSAA offers multiple
opportunities to get involved and help the MS community by using your personal skills and
expertise.



The Alzheimer’s Association raises awareness and funds for Alzheimer care, support and
research through various events such as the annual Walk to End Alzheimer’s. Whether few
hours a week or can make a more significant time commitment, volunteers can help at events,
office help, support calls or education and awareness.



Omega Health Care strives to make a difference in the lives of terminally ill patients and their
families by assuring the patients have access to a program of care that enhances the quality of
life for those facing the end of life and the families of these patients. Care is emphasized by
providing physical, spiritual and emotional support to appropriate persons without
discrimination

Crisis Support/ Disaster Relief:
 The Salvation Army Ozark Area Coordination, an international movement, is an evangelical part
of the universal Christian church. Its message is based on the Bible. Its ministry is motivated by
the love of God. Its mission is to preach the gospel of Jesus Christ and to meet human needs in
His name without discrimination.


Community Blood Center of the Ozarks provides a quality blood supply to meet the transfusion
needs of patients throughout the Ozarks by relying on a volunteer army to meet the need of
area hospital patients through Donor Area Volunteers helping in Blood Drives, Refreshment
Volunteers, help to drive blood from blood drives to the CBCO processing center, or to area
hospitals to with clerical/mailing or other functions at our Springfield Donor Center.



Habitat for Humanity works in partnership with God and people everywhere to develop
communities with people in need by building, responding to disasters and renovating houses so
that there are safe, decent, affordable houses in which every person can experience God's love,
live and grow into all that God intends.



Convoy of Hope, a faith-based nonprofit, serving more than 55 MILLION people throughout the
world through international children’s feeding initiatives, community outreaches, disaster
response and partner resourcing. Currently, there are more than 120,000+ children in our
feeding initiatives in El Salvador, Haiti, Dominican Republic, Honduras, Kenya, Nicaragua and the
Philippines.

Counseling/ Mentoring:
 The Kitchen will be widely recognized as a progressive innovator for meeting needs and
addressing root cause of poverty and homelessness. Services of the Kitchen include: housing,
food, counseling, healthcare, education, youth services, clothing, advocacy, life skills and
homelessness prevention


Harmony House operates a 110 bed facility to provide temporary safe shelter and support to
survivors of domestic violence and their children escaping domestic violence.



Programs for Youth is dedicated to providing free resources, education and guidance for at-risk
youth in order to prevent truancy and delinquency and to establish a solid foundation for happy,
healthy and strong families in Southwest Missouri.



Rare Breed Youth Services by The Kitchen, Inc. helps keep kids safe and off Springfield streets by
serving homeless and high risk disconnected youth to help them set goals, achieve stability,
complete education, become employed and move forward in their lives through our Street
Outreach Drop-In Center and Transitional Living Apartment Program.



Junior Achievement is a not-for-profit organization whose purpose is to inspire young people to
succeed by how you took chances and shot for the stars in a global economy.



Boys & Girls Clubs of Springfield has 3 locations here in Springfield Missouri and serves kids each
night after school. You can help with homework, interact with our kids in any of our various
activity rooms, eat a free dinner with our kids or help on a field trip! Our activity rooms include:
Arts & Crafts, Game room, Dance/Fitness, Gyms, Swimming pools, technology rooms and more



The Victim Center was established in 1976 as a grass-roots Rape Crisis Center. It is now a
nonprofit organization that serves men, women and children who have been victims of a violent
or sexual crime through prevention education services, 24-hour crisis intervention, counseling,
support, and interfacing with the police, criminal justice system, and medical personnel.



Chicktime is a movement of women setting up networks all across America (and abroad) who
love on and help children in our local communities that are repeatedly abused and neglected
every day and let them know they are precious and they matter.

Culture:
 Springfield Art Museum docents volunteer to lead interactive tours to groups of adults and
children on a weekly basis, or as the schedule dictates, and participate in monthly docent
meetings.


The Springfield-Greene County Park Board is committed to providing high quality leisure
opportunities, personal and community enrichment for the citizens of Springfield, Missouri and
is always looking for volunteers for various events.

Domestic Violence:
 Harmony House operates a 110 bed facility to provide temporary safe shelter and support to
survivors of domestic violence and their children escaping domestic violence.


Chicktime is a movement of women setting up networks all across America (and abroad) who
love on and help children in our local communities that are repeatedly abused and neglected
every day and let them know they are precious and they matter.



The Victim Center was established in 1976 as a grass-roots Rape Crisis Center. It is now a
nonprofit organization that serves men, women and children who have been victims of a violent
or sexual crime through prevention education services, 24-hour crisis intervention, counseling,
support, and interfacing with the police, criminal justice system, and medical personnel.

Environmental/ Animals:
 Habitat for Humanity works in partnership with God and people everywhere to develop
communities with people in need by building, responding to disasters and renovating houses so
that there are safe, decent, affordable houses in which every person can experience God's love,
live and grow into all that God intends.


Critter Cradle is a non-profit organization committed to protecting and improving the health and
welfare of companion animals by raising funds to spay and neuter to keep the overpopulation
down.



The Springfield-Greene County Park Board is committed to providing high quality leisure
opportunities, personal and community enrichment for the citizens of Springfield, Missouri and
is always looking for volunteers for various events.



Planting Peace is a nonprofit humanitarian organization founded for the purpose of spreading
peace in a hurting world. The organization specializes in diverse global causes, including
orphanages, international deworming efforts, rainforest preservation, human rights, and antibullying programs.



The Nicodemus Wilderness Project is a publicly-supported nonprofit organization that protects
wildlife and our environment and builds future conservation leaders by engaging youth in
environmental stewardship projects worldwide to provide long-term environmental benefits for
natural areas.



Nature Abounds, a national 501c3 non-profit organization, brings people together like-minded
people interested in protecting the environment and in taking action for a healthier planet
where people and wildlife can co-exist peacefully by informing and raising citizen awareness of
the natural world through education, action, and inspiration.

Health:
 CoxHealth Volunteer Services cover the spectrum – from direct patient contact through working
on nursing units, providing "retail therapy" as a Gift Shop cashier, staffing the various
information desks, clerical duties in offices, fundraisers, sewing projects and many other areas.
On-the-job training is provided.


JDRF Ozarks serve all people affected by type 1 diabetes from West Plains to Joplin



Good Shepherd Hospice is a unique care program designed to meet the special needs of
terminally ill patients and their families



Community Blood Center of the Ozarks provides a quality blood supply to meet the transfusion
needs of patients throughout the Ozarks by relying on a volunteer army to meet the need of
area hospital patients through Donor Area Volunteers helping in Blood Drives, Refreshment
Volunteers, help to drive blood from blood drives to the CBCO processing center, or to area
hospitals ot with clerical/mailing or other functions at our Springfield Donor Center.



Parkinson's Group is based in Springfield, Missouri in the heart of the Ozarks. As a not-for-profit
organization, Parkinson's Group works tirelessly to help people with Parkinson's disease.



The Kitchen will be widely recognized as a progressive innovator for meeting needs and
addressing root cause of poverty and homelessness. Services of the Kitchen include: housing,
food, counseling, healthcare, education, youth services, clothing, advocacy, life skills and
homelessness prevention



The Rainbow Network is a Christian ministry that serves the poor of rural Nicaragua in the areas
of healthcare, housing, education, micro loans, and where necessary feeding centers.



Community Heroes is a public health volunteer initiative, which strives to engage the community
in healthy behaviors. Our goal is to help people live longer, healthier, happier lives. We aspire to
build healthy communities through volunteering, by providing a range of opportunities that will
enlighten, educate, and empower people on the scope of public health.



The Multiple Sclerosis Association of America (MSAA) is a leading resource for the entire MS
community, improving lives today through vital services and support. MSAA offers multiple
opportunities to get involved and help the MS community by using your personal skills and
expertise.



Planting Peace is a nonprofit humanitarian organization founded for the purpose of spreading
peace in a hurting world. The organization specializes in diverse global causes, including
orphanages, international deworming efforts, rainforest preservation, human rights, and antibullying programs.



Ronald McDonald House Charities (RMHC) creates, finds and supports programs that directly
improve the health and well-being of children in the Ozarks and uses their Ronald McDonald
Care Mobile, fondly known as the "Tooth Truck", to provide dental treatment and prevention
education for at-risk children, primarily in school-based settings.



The Alzheimer’s Association raises awareness and funds for Alzheimer care, support and
research through various events such as the annual Walk to End Alzheimer’s. Whether few
hours a week or can make a more significant time commitment, volunteers can help at events,
office help, support calls or education and awareness.



Muscular Dystrophy Association (MDA) is the nonprofit health agency dedicated to curing
muscular dystrophy, ALS, and related diseases by funding worldwide research. The Association
also provides comprehensive health care and support services, advocacy, and education.



Ozarks Public Television and KSMU Radio are the PBS and NPR affiliates for Southwest Missouri
and encourages the exploration of ideas and their application to citizenship.

Homeless/ Poverty:
 Springfield Victory Mission is a nonprofit Christian organization dedicated to meeting the
spiritual and physical needs of the addicted, homeless and poor in Springfield and the Ozarks.



The Kitchen will be widely recognized as a progressive innovator for meeting needs and
addressing root cause of poverty and homelessness. Services of the Kitchen include: housing,
food, counseling, healthcare, education, youth services, clothing, advocacy, life skills and
homelessness prevention



The mission of Ozarks Food Harvest is to "Transform Hunger into Hope" by alleviating hunger in
SW Missouri



The Rainbow Network is a Christian ministry that serves the poor of rural Nicaragua in the areas
of healthcare, housing, education, micro loans, and where necessary feeding centers.



Programs for Youth is dedicated to providing free resources, education and guidance for at-risk
youth in order to prevent truancy and delinquency and to establish a solid foundation for happy,
healthy and strong families in Southwest Missouri.



Rare Breed Youth Services by The Kitchen, Inc. helps keep kids safe and off Springfield streets by
serving homeless and high risk disconnected youth to help them set goals, achieve stability,
complete education, become employed and move forward in their lives through our Street
Outreach Drop-In Center and Transitional Living Apartment Program.



Planting Peace is a nonprofit humanitarian organization founded for the purpose of spreading
peace in a hurting world. The organization specializes in diverse global causes, including
orphanages, international deworming efforts, rainforest preservation, human rights, and antibullying programs.



The Salvation Army Ozark Area Coordination, an international movement, is an evangelical part
of the universal Christian church. Its message is based on the Bible. Its ministry is motivated by
the love of God. Its mission is to preach the gospel of Jesus Christ and to meet human needs in
His name without discrimination.



Convoy of Hope, a faith-based nonprofit, serving more than 55 MILLION people throughout the
world through international children’s feeding initiatives, community outreaches, disaster
response and partner resourcing. Currently, there are more than 120,000+ children in our
feeding initiatives in El Salvador, Haiti, Dominican Republic, Honduras, Kenya, Nicaragua and the
Philippines.

Local Reaching Global:
 The Rainbow Network is a Christian ministry that serves the poor of rural Nicaragua in the areas
of healthcare, housing, education, micro loans, and where necessary feeding centers.


Planting Peace is a nonprofit humanitarian organization founded for the purpose of spreading
peace in a hurting world. The organization specializes in diverse global causes, including
orphanages, international deworming efforts, rainforest preservation, human rights, and antibullying programs.



Convoy of Hope, a faith-based nonprofit, serving more than 55 MILLION people throughout the
world through international children’s feeding initiatives, community outreaches, disaster
response and partner resourcing. Currently, there are more than 120,000+ children in our

feeding initiatives in El Salvador, Haiti, Dominican Republic, Honduras, Kenya, Nicaragua and the
Philippines.


American Red Cross answers the call to service 24/7/365 whenever disaster strikes. We most
frequently respond to residential fires at a moment’s notice to provide comfort, hope and
financial assistance for lodging, food, and other items as needed and also provide free disaster
preparedness and fire safety presentations to groups of all ages.

Office/ Administrative:
 CoxHealth Volunteer Services cover the spectrum – from direct patient contact through working
on nursing units, providing "retail therapy" as a Gift Shop cashier, staffing the various
information desks, clerical duties in offices, fundraisers, sewing projects and many other areas.
On-the-job training is provided.


Rare Breed Youth Services by The Kitchen, Inc. helps keep kids safe and off Springfield streets by
serving homeless and high risk disconnected youth to help them set goals, achieve stability,
complete education, become employed and move forward in their lives through our Street
Outreach Drop-In Center and Transitional Living Apartment Program.



Community Blood Center of the Ozarks provides a quality blood supply to meet the transfusion
needs of patients throughout the Ozarks by relying on a volunteer army to meet the need of
area hospital patients through Donor Area Volunteers helping in Blood Drives, Refreshment
Volunteers, help to drive blood from blood drives to the CBCO processing center, or to area
hospitals to with clerical/mailing or other functions at our Springfield Donor Center.



Springfield Victory Mission is a nonprofit Christian organization dedicated to meeting the
spiritual and physical needs of the addicted, homeless and poor in Springfield and the Ozarks.



The Alzheimer’s Association raises awareness and funds for Alzheimer care, support and
research through various events such as the annual Walk to End Alzheimer’s. Whether few
hours a week or can make a more significant time commitment, volunteers can help at events,
office help, support calls or education and awareness.



Ozarks Public Television and KSMU Radio are the PBS and NPR affiliates for Southwest Missouri
and encourages the exploration of ideas and their application to citizenship.

Senior Adults:
 Bethesda Senior Living Communities have been meeting the needs of our aging population.


Good Shepherd Hospice is a unique care program designed to meet the special needs of
terminally ill patients and their families



The Alzheimer’s Association raises awareness and funds for Alzheimer care, support and
research through various events such as the annual Walk to End Alzheimer’s. Whether few
hours a week or can make a more significant time commitment, volunteers can help at events,
office help, support calls or education and awareness.

Youth:
 The Kitchen, Inc. will be widely recognized as a progressive innovator for meeting needs and
addressing root cause of poverty and homelessness. Services of the Kitchen include: housing,
food, counseling, healthcare, education, youth services, clothing, advocacy, life skills and
homelessness prevention


Programs for Youth is dedicated to providing free resources, education and guidance for at-risk
youth in order to prevent truancy and delinquency and to establish a solid foundation for happy,
healthy and strong families in Southwest Missouri.



Rare Breed Youth Services by The Kitchen, Inc. helps keep kids safe and off Springfield streets by
serving homeless and high risk disconnected youth to help them set goals, achieve stability,
complete education, become employed and move forward in their lives through our Street
Outreach Drop-In Center and Transitional Living Apartment Program.



The Salvation Army Ozark Area Coordination, an international movement, is an evangelical part
of the universal Christian church. Its message is based on the Bible. Its ministry is motivated by
the love of God. Its mission is to preach the gospel of Jesus Christ and to meet human needs in
His name without discrimination.



Boys & Girls Clubs of Springfield has 3 locations here in Springfield Missouri and serves kids each
night after school. You can help with homework, interact with our kids in any of our various
activity rooms, eat a free dinner with our kids or help on a field trip! Our activity rooms include:
Arts & Crafts, Game room, Dance/Fitness, Gyms, Swimming pools, technology rooms and more



Chicktime is a movement of women setting up networks all across America (and abroad) who
love on and help children in our local communities that are repeatedly abused and neglected
every day and let them know they are precious and they matter.



The Victim Center was established in 1976 as a grass-roots Rape Crisis Center. It is now a
nonprofit organization that serves men, women and children who have been victims of a violent
or sexual crime through prevention education services, 24-hour crisis intervention, counseling,
support, and interfacing with the police, criminal justice system, and medical personnel.



Junior Achievement is a not-for-profit organization whose purpose is to inspire young people to
succeed by how you took chances and shot for the stars in a global economy.

